
 

 
 

Minutes: AWERB 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 13 June 2017 at 2pm in F82 Hawkshead videolinked to Camden 
Council Room 

Attendees: 12 members present; 1 in attendance; 7 apologies sent  

 

1 RVC ENVIRONMENTAL ENRICHMENT WORKING GROUP 
The first meeting had been held on 1 June and a good mixture of technicians, animal welfare experts 

and PIs had attended.  They had reviewed the proposed aims and objectives of the group and 

confirmed that their first task would be to do an audit of all the animals at the College.  This would be 

led by the animal technicians as they had the most knowledge of the animals cared for, as well as 

having up to date records of which animals were kept at the College.  A recording sheet was being 

designed so that all recordings would be standardised.   

The intention was for the audit to start over the summer and for it to be finished by the end of 2017 so 

that the results could be evaluated in plenty of time for the next annual meeting with the Home Office 

Inspector.   

 

The audit would focus on summarising the current state of enrichment, as well as seeing if there were 

any gaps.   

The group were keen to get a webpage presence, which would initially be on the intranet, but could 

possibly then be transferred to the RVC internet pages where the focus would be on promoting good 

practice.  Pages were in the process of being drafted which were focusing on what it was; general 
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3 MATTERS ARISING 

3.1 Tunnel Handling minutes 

A meeting had been held on 19 May to discuss doing a two part experiment looking at both the timing 

and opportunity for health checks during each different procedure in how it relates to direct 

husbandry techniques; and also looking at the stress levels as influenced by the different types of 

handling.  The intention was to use 2 methods; scooping handling and tunnel handling.   

The intention was to acclimatise the mice so that they got used to each type of method and then to 

start the study on 3rd July.   This acclimatisation was needed to allow for accurate representations of 

time taken for each method of handling, helping mitigate any novelty effects.  Once the study had 

started, the technicians would time themselves during a routine cleaning out procedure and note 
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6 WORKING GROUPS 

6.1 Efficient Breeding of Genetically Altered Animals working group 

A verbal summary of figures for the tick over colonies was provided.   

6.2 Sharing of resources group meeting 

A meeting had been scheduled for 14 June.   

7 ESTATES ISSUES 

7.1 BSU Camden 

As part of the redecoration, instead of having pai


